
November 9, 2021 

 

A SPECIAL OPPORTUNITY TO HONOR A GREAT SERVANT OF GOD 

THE COMPLETING OF THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE 

H. PHILIP KISSINGER SERVICEMEN’S CENTER 

IN GHANA, EAST AFRICA 

 

Dear Friends of The Way of Truth Ministries: 

 

Greetings to you in the Name of our Wonderful Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  I trust this letter finds all things 

to be well with you during this beautiful time of the year. 

 

From the very beginning of the WOTM ministry in 1989, our goal has been to reach as many people with the 

GOSPEL OF THE LORD JESUS CHRIST as possible.  That is the very reason why we have a multi-faceted 

ministry.  Currently, we have ELEVEN MINISTRIES actively involved in reaching the world for Christ. 

 

One of the ministries we have is to MILITARY PERSONNEL AROUND THE WORLD. Down through the 

years, it has been the desire of Colonel Phil Kissinger, the director of the WOTM MILITARY MINISTRY, to 

plant churches near military bases so as to reach service men and women with the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  I 

praise the Lord for the way He has used Phil down through the years in this successful ministry. 

 

One project of our MILITARY MINISTRY is that we are now in the process of building a SERVICEMEN’S 

CENTER at the JUNGLE WARFARE SCHOOL in Chaise, Ghana, East Africa. The location of the CENTER 

is near where one of our great WOTM servants of the Lord, Pastor Ken Duah ministers. In fact, the                 

SERVICEMEN’S CENTER is a personal vision of Brother Ken. 

 

The JUNGLE WARFARE SCHOOL was established in 1974 with the intent to train military personnel for 

combat in jungle infested areas.  Since its inception, the school has been training troops from the United States, 

Great Britain, and Canada. The fact of the matter is that people come from these nations, and others at times, 

to advance their military training and thus, it is the desire of Brother Ken Duah to use this as an opportunity to 

lead men and women to the Lord and then disciple them in Christian living. 

 

A few years ago, property was purchased for the building of the center and construction on the facility began. 

Since then, a number of folks have contributed to this project and in fact, the CENTRAL PA BIBLE                

CONFERENCE (a ministry of WOTM) made it a special emphasis and raised some funds for the center in a 

recent conference session. 

 

BUT CURRENTLY, the building of the facility is at a stand still with the need of approximately $25,000.00 

remaining for completion of the project. 

(over) 



As you know, when construction on a building is halted, the building begins to deteriorate. We certainly DO 

NOT want to see that happen at the SERVICEMEN’S CENTER as it would not be honoring to the Lord. 

 

Therefore, we are establishing a SPECIAL YEAR-END GIVING PROJECT.  Specifically we are asking 

people like you, to pray about the possibility of making a YEAR END FINANCIAL CONTRIBUTION             

toward the completion of the SERVICEMEN’S CENTER in order that the vital ministry of reaching members 

of the military for Christ, who travel to Ghana to train for JUNGLE WARFARE, can be established.  Would 

you be willing to pray about this possibility? 

 

Brother Ken Duah will be overseeing the CENTER, and gives the following information to share with you 

about the ministry: 

• The Center will offer a warm welcome to people in uniform and give them a place where they can  

enjoy a home-cooked meal. 

• The Center will offer a location to reach people with the Gospel of Jesus Christ and to disciple those 

who are young in the Lord. 

• The Center will provide an opportunity to spiritually minister to military families who are away from 

their homes.  

• The Center will offer a strategic program of evangelism and discipleship where the troops can            

understand the Bible and God’s plan for their lives. 

 

Because Dr. Phil Kissinger spent over 50 years in the military ministry, and continues to minister, the official 

name of the CENTER will be “THE H. PHILIP KISSINGER, CHAPLAIN COLONEL RETIRED USA,              

SERVICEMEN’S CENTER.” The lower level of the CENTER will be dedicated to PHIL’S WIFE,          

GLORIA for her faithfulness to God and Phil during their many years of marriage.  As some of you know, 

Gloria went home to be with the Lord in recent months. 

 

Therefore, we would like for the gifts to be given to the completion of the SERVICEMEN’S CENTER in 

Ghana IN PHIL AND GLORIA’S NAME so as to honor them for their years of service unto our Lord.  Phil 

is over 90 years of age and IS STILL INVOLVED IN MILITARY MINISTRY ON A REGULAR BASIS in 

Idaho.  What a testimony for the Lord he is! 

 

I know that many people like to give to ministries at the end of the year for tax purposes. Perhaps you will be 

interested in praying about this special opportunity to reach people in the military with the Gospel as well as 

to honor a Brother and sister in Christ who have been faithful to God down through the years. 

 

If God so leads you to participate with this SPECIAL MINISTRY PROJECT, please make your check                  

payable to: THE WAY OF TRUTH MINISTRIES and earmark it “GHANA SERVICEMEN’S CENTER.”  

Through YOUR SPECIAL GIFT, souls will come to Christ and be discipled in the Lord to the glory of            

Almighty God. 

 

God bless you and Keep Looking Up.  The BEST IS YET TO COME. 

 

 

 

Dr. Gary G. Dull, President/General Director 

The Way of Truth Ministries 

Philippians 4:17 

 

 


